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FAO Parliamentary Candidates 

[by email] 

 

13 November 2019 

Dear Candidate, 

 

As Chair of the National Police Chiefs Council (NPCC) I thought it may be helpful to write to all 

candidates taking part in the General Election to offer a range of security advice and good practice that 

you may find useful during the election campaign.  

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to notify you of the arrangements your local force will be 

putting in place to provide additional security advice and support specific to your local area. This 

includes a dedicated senior police officer you can contact should you would wish for additional security 

advice. This should not replace your need to call 999 in an emergency but instead I hope provides you 

with some additional assurance so that you might go about your business freely and with confidence. 

 

It is important that individuals and organisations engaged in this election consider any reasonable and 

proportionate protective safety and security provisions. To support you the enclosed document a ‘Joint 

Guidance for Candidates in Elections’ has been produced jointly by the National Police Chiefs Council 

(NPCC), the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS), College of Policing and Electoral Commission. It 

consolidates advice from a variety of professional sources and covers a range of concerns you may 

have about your safety whilst undertaking your role as a candidate. It also provides a guide to help you 

determine whether an offence may have been committed against you or your colleagues.  

 

This advice is also available on the Electoral Commission website:  

https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/candidate-or-agent  

 

Chief Constables have oversight and responsibility for local policing arrangements and stand ready to 

provide support and advice to you and your colleagues. On that basis a nominated Detective 

Superintendent will be your point of contact (details are in the appendix to this letter) should you have 

any concerns or wish to seek advice on a particular matter. Additionally, you can contact your local 

police force via 101 at any time. As above for any incident that you feel requires an immediate police 

response, please dial 999.   

 

If you have questions or concerns relating to the election rather than your security or safety, please 

contact your returning officer in the first instance.  Additionally, all forces will arrange a local briefing 

session for you and the other candidates. Dates for this event will be circulated shortly via your 

returning officer and I would encourage you to attend. 

https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/candidate-or-agent
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Finally I know you will share our desire to minimise community tensions during the course of the 

campaign, the language you and your campaign staff choose to use in delivering your message to the 

electorate will be pivotal in achieving this; so I ask you to give it careful consideration 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Martin Hewitt QPM      

Chair, National Police Chiefs’ Council    
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List of Force Senior Points of Contact 

 
 

Region Force D/Supt Lead D/Supt email

Cheshire Constabulary D/C Supt Aaron Duggan aaron.duggan@cheshire.pnn.police.uk

Cumbria Constabulary D/Supt Nick Coughlan nicholas.coughlan@cumbria.pnn.police.uk

Greater Manchester PoliceD/Supt Lewis Hughes lewis.hughes@gmp.pnn.police.uk

Lancashire Constabulary T/Supt Neil Drummond Neil.drummond@lancashire.pnn.police.uk

Merseyside Police D/Supt Lee Turner Lee.A.Turner@merseyside.police.uk

North Wales Police D/Supt Steve Williams Steven.Williams@nthwales.pnn.police.uk

Cleveland Police D/Supt Chris Downes christopher.downes@cleveland.pnn.police.uk

Durham Constabulary D/Supt Mick Bird michael.bird@durham.pnn.police.uk

Humberside D/Supt Simon Gawthorpe Simon.Gawthorpe@humberside.pnn.police.uk

North Yorkshire Police D/Supt Farn Naughton Fran.Naughton@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk

Northumbria Police D/Supt Steve Barron stephen.barron.7965@northumbria.pnn.police.uk

South Yorkshire Police D/Supt Jude Ashmore Jude.Ashmore@southyorks.pnn.police.uk

West Yorkshire Police D/Supt Dave Norris David.Norris3@westyorkshire.pnn.police.uk

Staffordshire Police D/Supt Ricardo Fields ricardo.fields@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk

D/Supt Jon Marsden jon.marsden@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk

D/C/Supt Damian Barratt damian.barratt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

Monday use DCI Gavin Kinrade gavin.kinrade@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

West Midlands Police DSC Claire Bell c.bell@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

Derbyshire Constabulary D/Supt Darren De'Ath Darren.De'Ath.2635@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK

Leicestershire Police D/C/Supt Andy Lee Andy.Lee@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk

Lincolnshire Police T/D/Supt Mark Kirwan mark.kirwan@lincs.pnn.police.uk

Northamptonshire Police D/C/Supt Mark Behan mark.behan@northants.pnn.police.uk

Nottinghamshire Police D/Supt Mike Allen michael.allen@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Dyfed Powys Police D/Supt Gary Phillips gary.phillips@dyfed-powys.pnn.police.uk

Gwent Police D/Supt Leanne Brustad leanne.brustad@gwent.pnn.police.uk

A/D/Supt Darren George Darren.george@south-wales.pnn.police.uk

ACC Andy Valentine Andrew.Valentine@south-wales.pnn.police.uk

Bedfordshire Police D/C/Supt Dave Boyle david.boyle@bedfordshire.pnn.police.uk

Cambridgeshire Police D/Supt Ian Simmons Ian.Simmons@cambs.pnn.police.uk

Hertfordshire Police D/Supt Kay Lancaster kay.lancaster@herts.pnn.police.uk

Essex Police D/Supt Scott Cannon scott.cannon@essex.pnn.police.uk

Norfolk Constabulary D/Supt Paul Brown Paul.Brown1@norfolk.pnn.police.uk

Suffolk Constabulary D/Supt David Giles David.Giles@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Metropolitan Police Supt Joe McDonald Joseph.P.Mcdonald@met.police.uk

D/Supt Keith Paterson Keith.Paterson@cityoflondon.pnn.police.uk

 D/Supt Dermot Robinson Dermont.Robinson@city-of-london.pnn.police.uk

Avon & Somerset  D/Supt James Raphael James.Raphael@avonandsomerset.pnn.police.uk

Wiltshire D/Supt Sarah Robbins sarah.robbins@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk

Gloucestershire Det Supt Steve Bean Steve.Bean@gloucestershire.pnn.police.uk

ACC Paul Davies Paul.DAVIES2@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

for Monday C/Supt Glen Mayhew Glen.mayhew@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

Dorset Police D/Supt Paul Kessell Paul.kessell@dorset.pnn.police.uk

Hampshire Constabulary D/Supt Paul Southey paul.southey@hampshire.pnn.police.uk

Kent Police D/Supt Tony Pledger Tony.Pledger@kent.police.uk

Surrey Police Supt 2045 Juliette Parker Juliet.Parker@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Sussex Police Supt Justin Burtenshaw Justin.burtenshaw@sussex.pnn.police.uk

D/Supt Ailsa Kent ailsa.kent@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

Monday T/C/Supt Gavin Wong Gavin.Wong@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

D/Supt Rowan Moore rowan.moore@psni.pnn.police.uk

D/Supt Deidre Bones deidre.bones@psni.pnn.police.uk

Scotland Police Scotland D/Supt Catriona Paton catriona.paton@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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